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July 25, 2017


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

County action on climate change – both in our government operations and in coordination with cities, businesses, and local residents – is now more important than ever after President Trump’s decision to withdraw the United States from the Paris Climate Agreement.

In November 2015, the King County Council unanimously updated King County’s Strategic Climate Action Plan with specific goals, targets and priority actions to guide our work on climate change. A core strength of this plan is that it was developed on the foundation of a shared climate change goal for King County and thirty-nine cities. Key action strategies reflect close coordination with thirteen cities representing three quarters of the County’s population through the King County-Cities Climate Collaboration. 

Individual local government actions pledges alone will not ensure achievement of community scale climate goals, particularly at current high rates of population growth and development in King County.  This letter transmits a motion underscoring King County’s commitment to advance the Paris Climate Agreement and to collaborate with other governments, businesses and community groups to achieve our climate goals both within our government operations and at the community scale. 

The motion highlights recent accomplishments and actions to combat climate change including: 
· Exceeding energy efficiency goals for County operations;
· Committing to purchase 120 battery – electric buses by 2020;
· Achieving carbon – neutral operations in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks one year ahead of schedule;
· Committing to purchase wind power through Puget Sound Energy’s  Green Direct program beginning in 2019, which will reduce direct King County’s operational emissions by 20%.
[bookmark: _GoBack]This motion underscores our commitment to working at the community scale, through partnerships like the King County – Cities Climate Collaboration and Safe Energy Leadership Alliance, to advance shared goals like reducing energy consumption through investments in efficiency and increasing the use and production of renewable energy.  This motion also advances the King County Strategic Plan’s Environmental Sustainability goals of safeguarding and enhancing the County’s natural resources and environment. 

Thank you for the Council’s long-standing engagement and leadership on climate change issues and for your consideration of this motion. 

If you have any questions about this ordinance, please contact Megan Smith, Director of Climate and Energy Initiatives, at 206-263-9605.
 
Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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